TO KNOW, GROW AND SHOW THE LOVE OF JESUS

April 2022 Theme

Promises
from the

AAHOY. ..

From Your Pastor's Heart
My Dear Friend,

I am writing this letter to you as our hearts are breaking for the people of the Ukraine. We are also learning of the
chivalry of those on the front lines who are: committed to defend their freedom, risking their safety to offer relief,
and who help with media coverage. We are touched by the generosity of neighbors, like those in Poland, who
have been accepting strangers into their homes in the crisis. As the reports pour in, our hearts are crushed to see
human agony and angst on the one hand and the tragedy of an insane war-cry on the other.

Even as such a serious matter is before us by way of global attention and magnitude, it is rather telling that one of
the biggest trivia debates on social media right now (initiated by Ryan Nixon of New Zealand) has people
engaged and busy in a debate. Media reports tell us that his question is exploding all over the internet. Guess what
the question is? It is: “Do you think there are more doors or wheels in the world?” Can you believe that?! Has it
struck you sometimes that people seem to not have much to do and therefore have much to do? History has
moments like that too. For example, think of the soldiers who were casting lots for the garment of Jesus at the
foot of the cross. Were they missing something of great magnitude by focusing on something trivial? They were
physically close to the greatest sacrifice and salvation-gift that the universe had ever known — but they were
spiritually lost in self-indulgence. They were busy hankering over a piece of cloth rather than allowing the fabric
of their souls to be touched by the love of the Savior. Can you imagine bargaining over a piece of cloth while the
Savior whispers, “Father, forgive them...”?

On the other hand, sometimes, trivia and entertainment might be our way of escaping from facing our bigger
challenges. In John chapter 21, we find that Simon Peter tells his fellow disciples, “I’'m going out to fish”. Going
out to fish under normal circumstances would not have been fishy at all. I know a lot of “fisherfolk™ or shall we
say, “fishy folk” or “fishing-loving folk “or “hook-and-net folk™ (that’s the ocean’s competition to those “meat
and potato” folk) among us who would say, “Yep”. By the way, what I like a lot about the fishing industry is the
end-product at a dinner table- some tenderly baked salmon with sautéed zucchini, carrots, broccoli, and a few
stray shrimps on a bed of rice! Did that spell “Tawoomba”?



Let’s talk about, “escape by fishing”. Is there a man out there who escapes further than his man cave to the waters of
the Susquehanna or Pinchot or the Bay? Every nautical mile away from shore is a sweet reprieve from that nagging
spouse, those demanding kids and that low-down boss. Don’t we men need a break? A distraction?

On the other hand, have you seen the joy and glee in the eyes of that woman who is out there shopping? Between the
sweet aromas of the perfume section, the special offers of the new arrivals, and the fresh air and healing of the
fitting/dressing room, she feels like she is lightyears away from that man who is a “mannequin in jammies”. If you
didn’t see his finger moving to press that TV remote button, you would bet he was dead! Oh, how much she wishes he
would be a bit more TV free, cellphone free and shopping-spree free (especially when it came to the fishing stuff -
there’s no room to swim through the garage and basement anymore!). Years of training still can’t seem to teach an old

fish new tricks! Why do some men never get it?

Getting back to the context in John chapter 21, the disciples had been
through a very intense time. After three years of following Jesus and
listening to his kingdom messages, watching his grand miracles, and
seeing lives transformed, they had faced 24 hours that turned their world
upside down. They had watched him go through betrayal by a team
member, trials blotched by prejudice, false witnesses and the cry of an
angry mob that demanded his crucifixion. They witnessed their Master
being beaten, broken, and nailed to the cross. The One who had raised
the dead, stilled the storm, healed the paralytic, and fed the 5000 with
five loaves and two fish preferred to go through all the agony without
protest and without the use of his mighty power! If you were one of the
disciples, would you be shaking your head and sighing, “Makes no sense
at all!”. I guess, that’s when fishing makes sense? Or maybe hunting?

The bottom line is that, when life throws its curveballs at us, we may be
tempted to snuggle into the oblivion of a tranquil lake, a quiet forest or a
healing changing room, where we are surrounded by deer and fish and
the lingering aromas of Estée Lauder.

As we approach another season of Passion Week and Easter, we find
ourselves following the footsteps of a Savior who did not let anything
distract him from his goal. Jesus said in John 10:10, “The thief comes
only to steal and kill and destroy; I have come that they may have life
and have it to the full.” Yes, that’s why he came. The angel had told
Joseph, “She will give birth to a son, and you are to give him the name
Jesus, because he will save his people from their sins.” Matthew 1:21.

Jesus knew and embraced his mission with single-minded devotion. He
knew from the beginning that his journey from Bethlehem would be
directed by signs which read, “This way to Calvary”. No wonder, Luke
9:51 says “As the time approached for him to be taken up to heaven,
Jesus resolutely set out for Jerusalem.” Through the painful deceit of a
disciple and the abandonment by others, he persevered. Through unjust
trials, false testimonies, mean-spirited religious leaders, crowd-pleasing
politicians, and the taunts of vicious folk, he persevered. Through lashes,
curses, spitting, a crown of thorns and 5-to-6-inch nails in his flesh and
blood, he persevered. He persevered because he wanted to save you.
Don’t ever forget, that he did it all for you, my friend. He left no stone
unturned — not even the one that held him in the tomb — to prove his love
for you.

Oh! What a Savior!

OUR MONTHLY PRAISE AND PRAYER FOCUS

Every time you go to bed, would you stop to pray for
the displaced people of Ukraine?

APRIL THEME

PROMISES FROM
THE SAVIOR...

April 3*

...when you feel you are too tired
"I thirst"

Scripture: John 19:25-28

April 10

...when the goals seem daunting
"It is finished"

Scripture: John 19:28-30

April 14*

...when you come to the Table
Maundy Thursday

Scripture: Mark 14:12-26

Rev. Dr. John Smith

April 15

...when death seems frightening
Good Friday: Tenebrae Service
Father, into your hands I commit
my spirit.

Scripture: Luke 23:44-49

April 17

Because He lives

Easter Sunday

Scripture: Matthew 28:1-10

April 24

Hymn sing Sunday

Come share and sing your favorites!
Scripture: Psalm 150

*Holy Communion services



If the Easter message of a cross-embracing, death-defying Savior does not stir a soul; one wonders what will!

Let me close with words that our dear Pastor Peggy Spengler left for us in the last Facebook Live prayer time that she

led:

In the cross of Christ, I glory,
Arun

THE PRAISE CORNER

Happy April!

Turn your eyes upon Jesus
Look full in His wonderful face
And the things of earth
Will grow strangely dim
In the light of His glory and grace*

*CCLI Song # 15960 Helen H. Lemmel CCLI License # 1758300

by Todd Davis, Director of Music Ministries

“And His name shall be called
Wonderful,
Counselor,

the Mighty God,
the Everlasting Father,
The Prince of Peace.”
Isaiah 9:6

In recent weeks, we have sung, “His Name Is Wonderful” (UMH #174). Audrey Mieir, the author and composer,
was inspired to write this song after watching the annual Christmas program at Bethel Union Church in Duarte,
California. After hearing the Pastor exclaim, “His name is wonderful,” she was inspired to ascribe names to Jesus
found throughout the scriptures. Much like Isaiah’s quintuplet of names, Audrey Mieir’s names include
Wonderful; Lord; Mighty king; master; Shepherd; Rock of Ages; and Almighty God. This April, especially in our
music, we focus on the resurrected King! May our praise be glorious as we move towards Easter and beyond.

Soli Deo Gloria!
Todd

CHOIR

Last month, the Chancel Choir sang an arrangement of “Change My Heart, O God/Lord Be Glorified.” It’s a
powerful text that exhorts us to look at ourselves and how we may live in such a way to glorify God. It is
always our hope to understand and convey the message of each anthem through the music we present.

Lord, we glorify you. Change our hearts. Make us more like you.
May our songs be a sweet, sweet sound in your ear. Amen.
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ORGAN RESTORATION

The organ restoration work will begin within two months! The organ
is capable of so much, including leading worship, accompanying
others, and presenting its own unique repertoire. As there will be a
time during the restoration process when the organ is unusable, we
will continue to make joyous music in creative and various ways.
Please be patient as we await the return of the instrument!



MIDWEEK MUSIC CONCERTS

Midweek Music concerts continue! I am thankful to God for the

opportunity to present these programs and thankful for everyone’s

continued support of these programs.

This month, we will pass the 100-concert mark. It is my hope that

these programs are a blessing and powerful inspiration to all.
Music has the awesome power to stir us in deep and profound

ways. It has the amazing power to bring our hearts to praise and to

prayer!
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Please join us for these times of music. Concerts are on Wednesdays at noon and last
approximately 30-40 minutes. It’s always a fun time, online, or in-person! (Perhaps you may

even find humor in my jokes!)

WORDS OF WELLNESS

Henry Ford is credited with saying,
"Whether you think you can or - think you can't... you're right."
There is truth in that lesson.

With "high" expectations - chances are good for success,
although not necessarily so... "positive thinking" is only the first
step. Without positive "actions", there is greater chance for a
dubious outcome. With "low"expectation - it is most assuredly
SO.

Have you ever wondered why the Palm Sunday crowd so easily
forgot their enthusiasm and celebration, only to engage in "mob
mentality"? They had high expectations, but when they could
not, or would not see the bigger picture - public humiliation
ensued and our Jesus suffered their taunts and degradation. They
didn't realize their assault did not so much dimish Jesus as their
own actions diminished themselves.

Perhaps the time has come for a little self-examination...

The Lenten Season is that perfect time to re-evaluate. How
often do our actions betray our true feelings, disappointment,
and our "high" expectations? Even when we know we are
"wrong" - isn't it the hardest thing to admit? And yet, even
then... as was true for His cross-mates on that hill so long ago -

Our Lord offers "forgiveness"~

Does history repeat itself? Will it once again? Isn't it true - If
we don't remember the mistakes of the past - We are destined to
repeat them... Hopefully each of us will let down our defenses
and re-acces who we are - remember to whom we belong.

FORGIVENESS truly is the cornerstone of being CHRIST-
LIKE. ~

Standing on His promises-
Your Parish Nurse,
Barbara Z.
Regret looks back -
Worry looks around -
Faith looks ahead ~

NOTE FROM STAFF PARISH

We have a new employee in the Church
Office. Shirley Millward started on March
2nd as the Church Secretary. Shirley will be
working 4 days a week from 8:30 until
12:30, Monday through Thursday. Please
welcome Shirley as you see her. For intra-
office communications, her email is
smillward @trinityumnc.com. For general
church business, you should still use the
office email: office@trinityumnc.com.

Thank You!
Ken Gable, Beth Sider

LENTEN MISSIONS APPEAL

Thanks to those of you who have been
contributing towards our mission support
efforts. If you are not aware of this appeal, we
request for a Lenten special offering that helps
us support the following ministries:

Red Bird Mission

Commission to Every Nation
Starfish Ministries

Bishop’s Partners in Mission
Mission Central

Sierra Leone

Salt ‘N Light Youth Ministry Intern Support
Backpack Program

UM Benevolent Homes

Vickie’s Angel Walk

Youth Mission Trip Benevolence
Neighborhood Center
CCU-HELP Ministries

Medard’s House



THANK YOU, PASTOR PEGGY!

It is hard to express our emotions as we think of Pastor Peggy. On the one hand, we have the deepest
appreciation for her passionate and committed life for Christ and His kingdom. On the other hand, we feel the
pain of her home-going. It has been an absolute privilege for us at Trinity and in the wider circle of New
Cumberland to have had Pastor Peggy in our circle. Pastor Peggy’s longing was that everyone come to know of
the saving love and Gospel of our Lord, Jesus. She also had a great passion for a community that prays for

kingdom purposes.

Would you help us continue to keep the inspiration that Pastor Peggy left for us? We invite you to join us in our
weekly Facebook prayer times on Tuesday nights, presently at 7 PM, but at 8 PM from March 29th onwards in
view of the changing weather. Also, please participate by going to the prayer wall of Trinity church on our
website at www.trinityumnc.com. Please pray for people listed there and click on the, “Prayed for you” button.

MISSION OUTREACH MEALS
MINISTRY UPDATE

Trinity is so blessed by our "caring, sharing, meal-makers"!
(There are twelve team-members at present.)

This past month, 20+ meals have been prepared and delivered to
our seniors, home-bound, and post hospitalized Trinity family
and friends.

One dear M.O.M. team-member and contributor not only shares
her meal making expertise but also her faith and encouraging
words, along with preparation instructions and ingredients...
Somehow, that little personal touch adds flavor and savor - lifting
hearts and giving hope.

Another caring, creative contributor made "oodles of noodles"...
(specifically chicken-corn-noodle soup), because she learned it
not only soothes the spirit and tames a troubled tummy, but also
helps to heal a heavy heart.

One caring couple preps and delivers with prayer, heart-healthy
"home-style" meals on a weekly basis.

We have even been blessed by a gentleman's culinary skills - only
"one" of his many talents are shared from kitchen to sanctuary.

May God bless each of you
for your time, talents, and
totally selfless acts of compassion. ~

With gratitude and appreciation
Your Parish Nurse,
Barbara Z.

8:30 PM PRAYER TIME

Your participation matters greatly.
Thank you for setting your alarms and
reminders for 8:30 PM every night. If
you are new at Trinity, we want to invite
you to stop and pray at 8:30 PM every
night with us. We not only pray for the
people we love at Trinity, but for God’s
work in New Cumberland and also for
any other concerns that our world faces.

As Trinity approaches its' 150th year in
2023, will you also pray that we can see
new families continue to join our
church? We are thrilled for the 15
individuals who recently joined our
fellowship. Remember the Pastor’s
challenge of 20 by 23. Twenty new
families by 2023.

Some of you have asked, “What if |
missed praying at 8:30 PM?” Please
don’t hesitate to pray even after that if
you are still awake. We invite you to
stop and pray at least for 5 minutes.
May our burden for those who do not
know Jesus, those suffering without
help, those in anguish because of family
and social circumstances, those in the
web of addictions, those who are
homeless and others — always move our
hearts to pray.

The church of God
marches best on its
knees.



Thank You!

Dear Trinity Family.
A heartfelt “Thank You™ from Terry

and me for your expressions of love and
support as Terry battles cancer. Your
prayers. cards. phone calls. and visits
during the last year have been a
reminder of your commitment to follow
Jesus command to “Love One Another.”
Thank you especially to Pastor Arun.
Pastor Carl. and Barbara Z. for visiting
us. for calls. and prayers. Terry’s
chemo continues: we covet your prayers
Sfor wisdom and discernment as he
continues treatments.

Thank you. also. for cards. visits. phone
calls, texts. and emails you shared with
me during my time in the hospital and
at rehab. Knowing that so many of you
were praying. feeling the love you were
sending my way truly helped me get
through this difficult time. I praise God

that I am on the mend

Terry and [ feel blessed to be connected
to such a loving family of faith. May
God bless each of you. as you have been

a blessing to us and so many others.

Under the Mercy.
Karen & Terry Bowen

NEXT PRAY & GO

The next scheduled gathering at the
church for Pray & Go is Monday,
April 18, 2022 @ 5:30 PM (note
time change) weather permitting. If
that date / time does not work for
you and you want to walk with a
partner(s) at another time so as not
to duplicate houses please contact
Sharon  Sheffer  717-774-3137
(sesheffer@outlook.com) for where
to Pray & Go. Once you walk
please e-mail Sharon Sheffer with
street and house numbers you
covered. Any questions, please
contact Sharon Sheffer, Coordinator
of Pray & Go. Thank You.

Dear Trinity Family.
Jim and [ want to thank you for all your prayers and cards
which supported Jim and me during his heart diagnosis and
now his recovery from open heart surgery. Many of the cards
made him laugh. that’s a good sign. Many had sincere words of
encouragement. Many had prayers that helped us know that
God is in control. Some of you informed friends that are not
Trinity folk but know Jim and they sent well wishes. We both
feel so loved and cared for. Please know how much that has
helped with Jim's healing and recovery. Thank you all from the
bottom of our hearts.

Jim and Jody Blacksmith

NEW CUMBERLAND COMMUNITY DAY,
MAY 7TH

Save the date! Enjoy a day out and walking around Bridge Street
and the neighborhood. Meet friends and also enjoy the hospitality
offered during the day. The New Cumberland Ministerium, which
brings all our churches together, is working on seeing if we can host
the free food giveaway stalls traditionally hosted at Baughman
UMC’s lot. For Trinity’s part, we are delighted that Cathy and Tom
Baum, Dianne and Mike Schofield have accepted leadership for the
hot dog and children’s activity stands. Please await further
announcements. Those of you who are willing contribute or
volunteer, may kindly contact the Baum’s or the Schofield’s.

COMMUNITY DAY: BICYCLE EXTRAVAGANZA

In partnership with Recycle Bicycle and Parthemore Funeral Home,
we will be privileged to once again offer the Bicycle Extravaganza to
our community. On May 7th between 9 AM and 1 PM, our church
parking lot will be open to families/individuals who would like to
pick a free bicycle. Others who need their bicycles repaired, can also
avail free services. We are very thankful to Jim Uber for his
leadership in Recycle Bicycle and his initiative to help Trinity host
this event. This year, we would love for this to be an all-church,
intergenerational ministry. Mike Kirkham, who is an avid cyclist,
has accepted to be our coordinator. We are looking for volunteers in
various parts of the program.

Carol Evertts and team will help us host a welcome table and also
giveaway Love Boxes on a first-come, first-serve basis. We are
looking forward to involving our youth, children and as many of you
as possible.

We will also have youth/volunteers from Mt. Calvary Episcopal
Church, Camp Hill, who will be joining us through our connection
with Parthemore Funeral Home.

Are you willing to add joy to boys and girls, youth and families by
being part of this event? Please sign-up across from the mailboxes
or email or call the church office.



NURSERY & ATTENDANTS TRINITY'S YOUTH MINISTRY

Youth Sunday School at 9:30 AM.
We just began a new 7 part series on the Book
of Ruth. Video based series with participant
notes, activities, discussion and prayer.

The nursery is a time when our kids are looked after by
committed folk - also a time at which they are introduced to

stories from the Bible and prayer. Could you prayerfully
consider helping us during the 8:15 & 10:45 am services?
Thank you to all those who volunteer regularly, you are
much appreciated. Thanks to Sandy Williams and Joyce
Klinger for coordinating attendants.

Youth meetings on Sunday at 6 PM.
We have a time of hanging out with indoor
games followed by singing, a Bible study from
a series titled “Meant for More”. Followed by
a time of prayer and a snack.

KIDS FOR CHRIST:
TRINITY'S CHILDREN’S
MINISTRY

The children are presently doing a series of
Bible lessons, titled, “Digging deep”. The ¥
children associated with this ministry have P

TUESDAY MORNING
WOMEN'S BIBLE STUDY

Tuesday mornings at 10:00 am
Led by Shirley Sharpe, the group have
been studying the book of Ruth. Bible

increased lately and we are grateful that we ook of g ) U
presently have 18 on our rolls. Great lessons RUT study with notetaking, cross referencing
with crafts, prayer time and yippee! Singing and in-depth insights.

BIANCA JUAREZ OLTHOFF

times!

SUNDAY ADULT
BIBLE CLASS

Have had a significantly higher
participation on Sundays. Members
in the group were delighted. The
class will be rerunning the Max
Lucado series “You’ll get through
it”.

"YOU’LL GET THROUGH THIS"
WEDNESDAY NIGHT BIBLE STUDIES

Thankful for the 50+ individuals who are participating. It
has been wonderful to regather around God’s word, be in
small group discussions and even enjoy a wonderful meal
together each week. We thank God for the ministry of Max
Lucado. We appreciate the team of volunteers who create
our suppers headed by Carol Evertts. Thanks to Ken Gable
and volunteers who help reset the Fellowship Hall each
week and to Harry Rodriguez for his support with the
discussion rooms. We are grateful for our small group
leaders Shirley Sharpe, Bob Rosenthal, Beth Sider, Renee
Cassimatis, Barbara Hawk, Janice Ocamb and Arun.

We look forward to continuing Wednesday night studies
after a break. Look forward to future announcements. We
are also very thankful that the Adult Bible Class is
following this six-part study series on Sunday mornings at
Sunday school.



STARFISH MINISTRY

April 10, 2022
12:00 - 1:30 p.m.
Behind Citizens Bank, Square of Hbbg.

Starfish Ministries has been gifted a 2012
Ford cargo van for our ministry. It will
help us bless many! In March we served
hot dogs, sausages and hot chocolate on a
VERY cold Sunday afternoon. In April the
plan is to serve fresh soup as well.
Matthew 25:40 "Truly I tell you, whatever
you did for one of the least of these
brothers and sisters of mine, you did for
me." NIV
CURRENT NEEDS:

Body/foot powder, small size toothpaste,

umbrellas, sweat pants (larger sizes), back
packs, and puzzle books (word find,
crosswords, etc)

April 14th 9-11AM
Q b *subject to change
9 6 A MEAL & FOOD ITEMS

PICKUP BY
APPOINTMENT ONLY

FIRST COME ~ FIRST SERVE

DOWNTOWN DAILY BREAD

April 5 & 12,2022
Trinity is serving the 1st and 2nd Tuesday of every
month. 2 volunteers are needed each time. A sign up
sheet is on the table across from the mailboxes.

ADDITIONAL HELP NEEDED

Trinity serves lunch at Downtown Daily Bread, a soup
kitchen in downtown Harrisburg. We serve the 1st and
2nd Tuesdays of each month. If willing to help, there
are sign up sheets on the table across from the mail
boxes. April 5 we are in need of brownies and April 12
homemade pies. If making a pie, there are pie pans and
carriers at the sign up sheet as well. Simply mark what
type of pie when you bring it. All items must be to the
church by 11 a.m. the day of serving. Trinity people are
the best volunteers! Contact Carol Crossley with any
questions.

SECRET SISTER

April 16th @ 10 AM
Fellowship Hall
Do you need a friend? Would you like to be

Thanks to those of you who
support this ministry by your gifts
in kind and your contributions.
Let us continue to pray for the
families who allow us the
privilege of serving them on a
monthly basis. Thanks to Carol
Evertts and our faithful volunteers
who help pack the boxes and
distribute them.

lifted in prayer daily? Come join us at the
Secret Sister's meeting . Twelve ladies in
attendance on Saturday March 19 for Secret
Sister's craft day, creating gnomes. Best
gnome joke: Q: what are gnomes favorite
mystery stories? A: Sherlock Gnome's.
Contact Vicky Forman with questions.




DUTIES FOR APRIL 2022

DUTIES: GREETERS WORSHIP LEADERS CHILDREN'S TALK
SR ?:){ZSMl\ilka%l(?riiiné:eigll;ﬁeld ?B{ZSJ%lgagggz:o\}?,Vagoner [0, IE ey I
APRIL 10 ?012 SB;):QEI?; SR t;)g:;lthal Rev. Dr. John Smith Rev. Raymond Brooks

APRIL 14 To Be Determined Rev. Rodney Miller No Children's Talk
APRIL 15 Kathy and Larry Miller ?Leéel;ii}ilgfg glrlii)r{?r No Children's Talk
APRILIT Bl Tomtmelanes b B s Mt Crame

APRIL 24  8:15 AllynLitzelman Carol Brown Jady Conroy

10:45 Kathy Wintermyer

PASSION WEEK SERVICES

As the church is coming back more in-person now, would you
make a special commitment to attend...

Maundy Thursday, April 14 @ 7 PM, Holy Communion service
Community Good Friday at Trinity, April 15 @ 12 PM

Good Friday Tenebrae, April 15 @ 7 PM

Community Easter Sunrise service (await announcements)
Easter Sunday @ 8:15 AM and 10:45 AM

GRANDPARENTS IN PRAYER
GRANDPARENTING

Grandparents in Prayer will meet on wits GRACE

April 4th and 18th in the Fellowship
Hall. We begin at 10:45 am and end at
12 noon. The discussion for April 4th
will be “Gospel Grandparenting in
Today’s Culture” and April 18th will be —

|
“How do I leave a Godly Legacy”. Half | ;|
of the session time is spent on prayer. B et
You are welcome to attend. LIVING THE GOSPEL WITH THE
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SUPPORT THE
PEOPLE OF UKRAINE

We are inviting contributions
to support the people of
Ukraine. Checks may be
issued with memo line
stating, “Ukraine” or
envelopes with the same
title. Thank you for your
sacrificial giving beyond
what you wusually do to
support the ministry at
Trinity. We hope to channel
these funds through a few
reliable ministries/agencies.
We will keep you updated.
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8:15 AM & 10:45
AM
Worship Services

9:30 AM Sunday
School

6 PM Youth Group

10

8:15 AM & 10:45
AM
Worship Services

9:30 AM Sunday
School

12:30PM Starfish
6 PM Youth Group

17

8:15 AM & 10:45
AM
Worship Services

9:30 AM Sunday
School

6 PM Youth Group

24

8:15 AM & 10:45
AM
Worship Services

9:30 AM Sunday
School

6 PM Youth Group

CALENDAR FOR APRIL 2022

10:45 AM
Grandparents in
Prayer

6:30PM Worship
Team

11

18
OFFICE CLOSED

10:45 AM
Grandparents in
Prayer

5:30 PM Pray & Go

25

6:30 PM
Leadership Team
Mtg (SJ)

1
-\ 9 AM Prayer
N .é Breakfast (Ickler's)
y AN
A
i
5 6 7 8
10 AMTMWG (FH) 12 PM Facebook Live 10 AM Sewing Group
Midweek Music (WR)
12 PM DDB
6:30 PM Bible Study ~ 11AM Celebrate from
8 PM Facebook Heart & Spirit (SJ)
Live Time of Prayer
12 13 14 15
10 AM TMWG (FH) 12 PM Facebopk Live 9 AM Love Boxes 12 PI‘fI Community
Midweek Music 10 AM Sewing Group Service
12PMDDB WR)
6:30 PM Bible Study 7 PM Trinity Good
8 PM Facebook 11AM Celebrate from Friday Service
Live Time of Prayer Heart & Spirit (SJ)
7 PM Maundy
Service
19 20 21 22
12 PM Facebook Live 10 AM Sewing Group
e AL Midweek Music (WR)
8 PM Facebook
AR 11 AM Celebrate from
Live Time of Prayer Heart & Spirit (SJ)
26 27 28 29
10 AMTMWG (FH) 12 PM Facebook Live 1AM Celebrate from
Midweek Music Heart & Spirit (SJ)
8 PM Facebook
Live Time of Prayer
NATIONAL DAY OF PRAYER

The National Day of Prayer is Thursday, May Sth.
Look for information coming soon about how you

can be a part of this prayer of day. The theme for
2022 is “Exalt the Lord who has Established Us”.

2

9 AM Communion
Prep

16

10 AM Secret Sisters

(FH)

23

30

9 AM Communion
Prep
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Sunday Worship Services
8: 15 AM and 10:45 AM

Sunday School Classes
For all ages at 9:30 AM
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Trinity UMNC

The mission of the United Methodist Church is to make disciples of Jesus Christ for the transformation of the world

April Please submit articles for the
2022 May 2022 TRINITY TIDINGS by April 15th.
GIVE ONLINE

Did you know that you can give to Trinity
online or thru Text-to-Give? Online giving
is quick, safe, and secure. You can also set
up automatic online giving which allows
you the flexibility to give any dollar amount
from your bank account or credit/debit card
on any schedule you prefer. The amount
and frequency of withdrawal can be edited
at any time from your account. This option
helps families and individuals remain
faithful in their giving even when they are
unable to attend a Sunday worship service.
Just click the GIVE button in the
navigation bar of Trinity’s website and
follow the steps to give either by credit
card, debit card or ACH bank account.
Please contact Carol Wilson with any
questions at treasurer @trinityumnc.com.

TEXT-TO-GIVE

Giving option
available!

Text "GIVE NOW"
to 717-415-5400




